
CITY OF ORTING
PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE MINUTES 
February 3, 2021 2:30 p.m. 

Councilmember Drennen called the virtual meeting to order at 2:36 p.m.,



ATTENDANCE:  

	Elected Officials:
	Present, Councilmember Drennen, Councilmember Bradshaw



	City Employees:
	[bookmark: _GoBack]Present, City Administrator Scott Larson, Public Works Director Greg Reed, Finance Director Gretchen Russo, Building Official Tim Lincoln, Secretary Laura Hinds



	Professional Representatives:

Guests:
	Present, Parametrix Engineer JC Hungerford







Approval of Minutes:
Minutes for January 6, 2021 approved as presented.


	

DEPARTMENT REPORTS:



1. Phase 1 – SR 162 Pedestrian Bridge – JC Hungerford


1.1 Phase I – SR 162 Bridge Design – Continue to work through engineering and design side to producing details.  The amendment for design was forwarded to City Council for approval and Parametrix continuing forward with the design.  Parametrix is assisting the City with outreach materials including an updated 3D model of the Bridge.  JC provided a video of a 3D model of the bridge for Council and for outreach to state legislatures.  
CA Larson intends to incorporate the Parametrix video along with another video including Mayor and City staff and key players.


2. Engineering – JC Hungerford

2.1 Whitehawk SW Connector – Wetland delineation is progressing with some delays from the property owner.  The geotechnical explorations are complete.  The intersection Control Evaluation (ICE) draft has been reviewed by the City and will be submitted to WSDOT in the next week.  Working through NEPA process.



2.2 WWTP Solids Handling Upgrade – The Engineering Report has been submitted to Washington Department of Ecology for review.  Vicki Epp has responded with the WAC provisions.  Parametrix has requested a meeting with Ecology to discuss the Engineering report and work towards approval & design.

2.3 Ken Wolfe Setback & Jones Levee – JC has requested a meeting with the County, The US Army Corps of Engineers, and the City to discuss the project.  A meeting has been scheduled with Army COE to discuss the scope of the project on Feb. 24 with Greg Reed, Scott Larson and JC.

2.4 Village Green Outfall @ High Cedars – Parametrix received this morning the Federal Permit for the project.  Shoreline and local permits still pending.

2.5 2021 Lift Station Projects:  Will be re-advertised in March 2021.  

2.6 Well #1 VFD Upgrade – Notice of award had been issued after City Council approved NE Electric as low bidder on 1/27/2021.  Pending final contract documents to start project.

2.7 Crosswalk @ Bridge St S & Eagles Hall – (Added to agenda) – Pedestrian safety concerns have been brought forward.  JC spent some time onsite to observe the concern and found for the most part, pedestrians are failing to use the beacons for flashing the crosswalk lights.  One option would be to put a small sign on the trail to advise pedestrians to use the crosswalk lights.  CM Gunther noted in an email to place a stop sign, however that isn’t the proper use of a stop sign at this location according the MUTCD guidelines.  This conversation discussed the following sign options.
· Removing and relocating sign and enhance with lights to beacon pole
· Ped Zone for next ½ mile
· Pedestrian Zone between Los Pinos and Eagles Hall
CA Larson recommends taking a look at all the signs currently posted and re-evaluate the options due to sign blight at next meeting.



3. Administration – Scott Larson

3.1 No Updates



4. Public Works – Greg Reed

4.1 Vacant Positions – WWTP Supervisor offered to candidate & Maintenance Worker I & II interviews are scheduled. 

4.2 CRS Program/Flood Information Center – Tim mentioned the meeting with Marlene Jacobs has been scheduled for April 9th.

4.3 ADA Portable Restroom – Received and will be placed near Bell Tower for use in the next week.

4.4 Contracts/Consultant for Owens Equipment – Gretchen reviewed and revised for PW to use.  PW is scheduled to rent a vactor from Owens in May 2021.

4.5 ADA Spinner at Main City Park – Concrete pad and curb is being poured.


4.6 Side Sewer Ordinance – Ordinance was not codified, turns out it was not adopted by Council as previously thought.  Greg Reed is looking for clarification on what CM Drennen would like to see in the Ordinance.  It was determined that if the homeowner has a six inch cleanout at the right of way, the City will investigate the blockage through the six inch cleanout.  If there is not a six inch cleanout, it will be up to the homeowner to provide proof the blockage is in the City right of way.  It was decided the City would be responsible for the side sewer in the right of way with or without a six inch cleanout at the right of way.  Draft revisions have been sent to City Attorney for review/revisions and to follow-up with CM Drennen and CM Bradshaw when revision is returned from Attorney.



New Business

4.7 Draft 2021 Projection Dates – Information only – Goals and projections discussed by Greg.

4.8 DOH Survey (Draft rule) Water – DOH is working on drafting up rules for testing for PFAS Polyfluoroalkyl Substances.  DOH would like to know how the new ruling would impact the water purifiers.

4.9 Cemetery Well – Possible Contamination found in bottle. A sample sent to the lab tested positive for 5.2 ppm diesel/oil.  JC will provide ground penetrating radar contacts to Greg to locate for UST.




5. Finance – Gretchen Russo 

No Updates from Gretchen
CA Larson mentioned that the auditor is looking over the City’s finances and procedures.  It was brought to Scotts and Gretchen’s attention that we may need to change how we manage our real-estate excise tax fund. It may or may not be a flag but it’s something to note to Council when the auditor is finished with the audit.



6. Councilmember comments

6.1 DOE Compliance – A debrief of compliance issue was discussed.  Greg mentioned that the blower check valve on the air line did not close, which is rare.  However, since it happened, the air intake shutoff the blower.  The breaker is on the blower and when the breaker popped it was still indicating we had power to the unit. When this type of thing happens, there’s no way for SCADA to send a message.  Glenn with Parametrix and Jim with Cornerstone Electric are working together for SCADA to send a message for future potential issues.  Ed is working on a checklist for weekend rounds for operators to refer to when checking the WWTP.  For out of compliance TSS results (total suspended solids), a sample was taken from the top rather than the middle for SS (Suspended solids) which is why there was a greater value.  The newer operator who took the sample wasn’t aware of sample placement and has been trained for sampling SOP.

6.2 Commercial Strip Maintenance – Review current policy/propose a policy change to insure commercial corridor maintenance standards with adjacent property owners. Last year the owners were sent letters notifying them it was their responsibility to maintain.  CM Drennen requested City staff clean the beds throughout the downtown corridor to insure the beds are attractive.



6.3 Public Works Council Goals – Open discussion on Council Goals for Utilities / Transportation to occur in March with CA Larson, staff & council.  Many of the goals are through the budget process while others are defined by annual reports or future budget proposals.  It’s the desire to have goals laid out early in the year rather than at the 11th hour at the end of year, which can upset the budget process.  Currently, Scott is requesting to have 2022 goals and budget proposals reviewed this spring.  CM Drennen would like to discuss a couple of those goals for 2022.




7. Building Department – Tim Lincoln

7.1 The Meadows Phase 4 – All lots have been applied for.

7.2 Shell Gas Station –Pending 2nd revised drawings for review.

7.3 Leske Development – All four lots have been applied for.

7.4 504 & 508 Washington Ave S. – Permits have been applied for.

7.5 Veterans Village – Project is near half completion.

Greg gave Tim a ‘shout-out’ for all his hard work and to thank him for taking on side sewer inspections.



ROUND TABLE:
	


MEETING SUMMARY:
i. Cemetery Irrigation Well
ii. Pedestrian Crossing on SR 162 @ City Hall & Trail, near Eagles Hall.
iii. Side Sewer Policy Update
iv. ADA Spinner @ main park
v. ADA Portable Restroom Update
vi. Vehicle Purchases (PW/Police)


ADJOURN:	CM Drennen motion to adjourn at 4:40 pm





ATTEST:


Secretary Laura Hinds						Councilmember Drennen

													
								Councilmember Bradshaw
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